

October 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

I am writing to offer a reminder of our school uniform policy (https://boveytracey-lap.co.uk/ then Governance/Policies)

I have copied a small section below, however if you wish to see the whole policy, please follow the link.

We have not changed the policy, we are simply ensuring everyone follows it. Wearing the correct school uniform is essential and a smart dress code benefits everyone. It creates a sense of belonging and unites us as a community, giving us all an identity to be part of and proud of. I am writing the reminder as it has come to my attention that as some of the children have been discussing this in school, other stories have been invented!

Uniform

- Burgundy sweatshirt / cardigan with logo available online or burgundy sweatshirt without logo, available from supermarkets
- Book bag with logo (optional) available online
- · Grey skirt or red gingham pinafore dress for the summer
- Grey/black trousers or shorts
- White Polo shirt or white shirt/blouse. We are also asking that polo tops, blouses and shirts are tucked in.
- Grey / white socks
- Black enclosed shoes
- Grey tights

PE Kit

- Yellow polo shirt with logo
- Burgundy shorts
- Black or navy jogging trousers are optional for use when the weather is cold
- Sensible trainers (trainers are preferable as they provide more support for games). Velcro trainers suitable for KS1
- Swimming suit / trunks (must be good fitting, no bikinis Year 5/6 only)

All items of clothing should be clearly named.

Jewellery and hairstyles

We expect that children wear a minimum of jewelry. However, the following are acceptable:

- A watch (but nothing which connects to the internet or takes photos)
- A medical alert bracelet.
- No more than one stud in each ear. No hoops.
- Artificially brightly coloured or bleached hair is not permitted in school.
- All long hair must be tied back using discrete accessories. These should be one colour and hairbands should not have added detail. This should help minimise the transmission of head lice and also help at playtimes and lunchtimes.
- No nail polish or fake tattoos

Please be reassured that if your child has sensory needs already discussed with the school and their class teacher, that we do not wish to change their adaptations already in place.

Thank you for your continued support.

Best Wishes,

Louise Prywata



FLOURISHING FUTURES